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January 7, 2020 
 
The Honorable Andrew Joyce 
Chairman, Albany County Legislature 
Legislative Clerk’s Office 
112 State Street, Suite 710 
Albany, New York 12207 
 
Dear Chairman Joyce: 
 
Shaker Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center respectfully requests the approval for a 
Bond purchase in the amount of $350,000.00 to secure trucks to maintain the Shaker 
Place Rehabilitation and Nursing Center (formerly Albany County Nursing Home) 
property and a bus to transport residents to and from events. 
 
These vehicles will replace our aging and end of life vehicles that are fifteen to twenty 
plus years in use. 
 
The Bond purchase is part of our approved 2020 Capital Plan and is included in our 
current budget. 
 
If any additional information is required, please do not hesitate to contact me and we 
respectfully request that this Bond purchase be approved.  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Larry I. Slatky  
Executive Director 
 
cc:  Dennis Feeney, Majority Leader 

Frank Mauriello, Minority Leader 
Kevin Cannizzaro, Majority Counsel 
Arnis Zilgme, Minority Counsel 

 


